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of fostering fraternal bonds between the OFS and the YouFra. The interest and support of the
OFS and Spiritual Assistants in the YouFra are deeply appreciated.

As we reflect on the theme of the Congress, we affirm that faith is truly a strong motivation that
transforms and enlightens our lives and the one that gives sense to our existence. We accept the
challenge of living our faith as an experience of fraternal love so that we may make Christ
present in the world by the love we have for each other.

The “new evangelization” reminds us of the theme of the OFS General Chapter 2011:
“Evangelized to Evangelize” which invites us to return to our Franciscan roots, to once again
hear the call to conversion and heed the call to lead a life according to the Gospel. We arc aware
that evangelization requires us to be deeply rooted in our experience of God and we pray that the
Lord may give us the grace to renew our commitment to live the fundamental values of our
Franciscan charism and ward off today’s idols so that we may respond to the Church’s call with
passion and evangelical zeal. We choose as a starting point the evangelization of our families and
hope to do it with “new ardour, new methods and new expressions.”

We unanimously agree to hold a Congress of this nature in the future, and propose the foliowing
countries for possible consideration: Hong Kong, Singapore, Sabah, Vietnam and Thailand.

With profound gratitude to the Almighty God for bringing us together in this journey of faith, we
hope to keep alive the fraternal spirit that animated the Congress by communicating among
ourselves even after we shall have gone apart. Words are not enough to express our most
heartfelt thanks to the OFS and YouFra National Council of Korea, the Spiritual Assistants and
the Provincials of the First Order for their outstanding efforts to make this Congress an
exceptional experience of fraternity as it is a deeply spiritual one. We also convey our gratitude
to the CIOFS Presidency for its full support of this initiative, for accompaniment of prayer and
guidance, most especially its presence among us. We have felt loved and cared for.

To God be the glory.




